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In few words 
 
There is a genuine historical link between Beethoven and 
Indian culture: in search of the depth of this culture and 
fascinated by the translation of mystical Indian texts (the 
Upanishad), which was released in 1816 in Germany, Beethoven 
immersed himself in these texts and even copying one of this 
Brahmanic spiritual poem on his personal notebook.  
This relationship has never been explored in concert or 
recording.  



PROGRAM  
Without Interval 1h10 with Indians ragas with Sitar and tablas 
  
Beethoven – Moonlight Sonata op.27 
  
Beethoven – Appassionata Sonata op.57 
 
 
 
 
The sound spectrum imagined by Beethoven with his five-pedal 
pianos at that time and his long resonances found in sonatas 
or string quartets seem to call and shimmer the spectrum and 
resonance of the Sitar. 
 
Very mystical in his search for the link between Man 
and Cosmos and curious about other cultures, some researches, 
notably by J.S. Shedlock, prove Beethoven's interest in Indian 
culture. Some extracts of documents written by Beethoven are 
thus reproduced in Beethoven's Letters with explanatory notes 
by Dr. A.C. Kalischer (translation by J.S. Shedlock), 1926. 

For Shani Diluka, native from Indian continent and coming from 
the German piano school (Fleisher/Schnabel, Perahia/Schenker 
and Pressler, Kempff/Marie Françoise Bucquet), the link 
between Beethoven and India has a lot of meaning. Beethoven 
still has been in perpetual search of elevation and this 
search on mystical India lands is exceptional. It also remains 
the fascination of his friend Goethe when he discovered the 
poet Persan Hafêz.  

This wonderful humanity and universality lesson demonstrates 
that Beethoven, several centuries ago, was looking at the 
Orient or the “foreign lands” as sign of caring, inspiration 
and fraternity. The “other” becomes enrichment. The grace, the 
elevation and the reconciliation of the Man with himself are 
present in each culture: here is the goal of this project, 
through Beethoven’s great ideals. 

This project has been created in Schloss Elmau and performed 
at the Elb Philharmony season. Many prestigious venues like 
the Paris theatre des Champs Elysées have booked this project 
for the year 2020. The Figaro national newspaper mentioned 
“Cosmos” Project as one of the most interesting project of 
Beethoven celebration year 2020 with the release of the CD 
beginning of 2020 for the prestigious label Warner Classics 
World. 
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